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Expression of Sympathy  

WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to 
learn of the passing of John Schlegl, retired Works Person, Works Operations and Maintenance 
Division, on Sunday, October 29, 2023;    

AND WHEREAS John retired from the City of Mississauga, Transportation and Works 
Department in May 2021 after more than 35 years at the City, John grew up in Clarkson and 
was a true Mississauga boy;   

AND WHEREAS John started his career working at Lakeview Golf Course before going into 
Transportation and Works, he loved the work he did and really enjoyed working at the 
Meadowvale Works Yard, John also enjoyed playing baseball in the City League for the Works 
team; 

AND WHEREAS John met his wife, Heide at the City as she worked in the Traffic Department 
as a Traffic Technician and after retirement, John moved to Fergus where he was looking 
forward to chilling in his new hot tub this winter;  

AND WHEREAS John also enjoyed going on cruises and had done at least 30 of them, John 
was looking forward to going to Germany for Christmas to see Heide’s family; 

AND WHEREAS John was the fur daddy to 3 yellow Labrador Retrievers (Katja, Ireland and 
Camilla) and they are going to miss him dearly,  
 
AND WHEREAS John will be greatly missed by his family and all of his friends he made while 
working at the City, John was a very proud City employee and always told everyone he met 
what he did at the City; 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the 
Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Schlegl family. 
 


